
A Realistically Optimistic Scenario for the Future

1. The exponential development of the global Internet culture, intensifying global migration
processes, and the rapid development of communication and transaction technologies will
jointly result – sooner than most would anticipate – in the dissolution and eventual
disappearance of the presently dominant nationalistic, “patriotic”, and other worldviews
based on morally arbitrary, tribal divisions.

2. The disappearance of the abovementioned worldviews coupled with the emergence of
unprecedentedly effective opportunities for developing grey market entrepreneurship
(bitcoin, seasteading, 3D printing, etc.) and the practically universal availability of
independent, non-ideological education (MOOCs, private online academies, etc.) will lead to
the disintegration of the structurally insolvent nation states. All resources under their
control will be auctioned off and transferred into the hands of private entrepreneurs or
placed in newly created private equity or mutual funds, the shares in which will be
distributed among the members of local communities.

3. A world divided into states, nations, and political institutions will be replaced by a world
composed of hundreds of thousands or even millions of independent economic zones,
neighborhood associations, charter cities, and other forms of contractual, propertarian
arrangements integrated through free trade and the global division of labor. With the
disappearance of institutionalized, large-scale aggression of states and the balkanizing
national conflicts, as well as with the strengthening of a global culture based on respect for
individual liberty and property, there will be an explosion of a practically infinite variety of
voluntary, bottom-up social institutions, both for-profit and non-profit. The disappearance
of the conviction that everyone has a right to live at the expense of others will result in the
strengthening of the family bond, the neighborly bond, the professional bond, and the
universal, philanthropy-inducing human bond. The human race will not become perfect, but
the evolutionary process of technological progress, development of free enterprise,
universalization of access to free knowledge, and increasing cultural interconnection will
lead it to reject the most irrational and destructive elements of its Paleolithic heritage.
Considering a rapid increase in the pace of development of the above processes, all of their
consequences described here can, with a bit of luck, fully materialize within the next
couple hundred years.
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